Middlebrook PTA Meeting

May 16, 2013
AGENDA
I. Call to Order – Middlebrook School @ 9am in the Media Center: Beth Johnson.
II. Approval of March 21, 2013 Minutes – Aileen Senneff: Stacy Crameri moved to approve, Sharon Cress seconded.  Minutes approved.

III. Principal’s Report – Julia Harris: Thank you to Hospitality Co-Chairs Laurie Collins, Patty Tomasetti, Kelly Lash, Kim Troy, Sharon Kress, Debbie McGrath, and everyone who contributed to the festive Teacher Appreciation Celebration of breakfast, lunch, and desserts during the week of April 29-May 3. What a special treat! We are overwhelmed by your generous donation of $35, 000 to support our enrichment programs for the students.  I will be presenting your gift for approval at an upcoming Board of Education meeting. Thank you to Fundraising Co-Chairs Bev Hermann, Jennifer Davatzes, and Dottie Jankowski for their dynamic leadership with the fundraising this year. Eighth grade music students at Middlebrook School competed at an adjudication festival, MUSIC IN THE PARKS at Six Flags New England in Agawam, Massachusetts on Friday, May 7, 2013.
They brought home trophies for the following:
Jazz Ensemble                         1st place                Excellent rating

Men’s Choir (Middlemen)          1st place                Excellent rating

Concert Band                           1st place                Excellent rating

String Orchestra                    1st place                Excellent rating

Mixed Choir                            1st place                Superior rating

Outstanding Vocalist              Nickie Scamuffo

Congratulations to the music staff and students for their outstanding performances.  A special thank you to Betsy DeGroff and Chip Gawle for chaperoning the trip with the talented members of the Middlebrook music department: Janet Nobles, John Rhodes, Susan Kelly, Michael Gordon, Jenny Ginsburg, Darilyn Manring, and Marty Meade. Thank you for your $4000 contribution toward the cost of the trip from the fundraiser last year.

We are looking forward to the Eighth Grade Dinner Dance on June 7.  The invitations are lovely, and we know that the evening will be a memorable one. Thank you to Co-Chairs Carla Quigg and Anna MacDonald for their attention to every detail and to all of the volunteers are contributing to the success of this event.

We also look forward to seeing our 8th grade parents and students at the Soaring Ahead Ceremony on Thursday, June 20 at 7:00 pm in the WHS field house. Thank you to Chris Winrow, Laurie Collins, and Katy Foster for helping with this event.

Thank you to Beth Johnson for her outstanding leadership as our PTA President, to the Executive Board, and to each of you for your support of Middlebrook School.  You are the best! 

IV. Teacher Representative – Tara Peterson: First of all, on behalf of the entire staff, thank you for the delicious and gorgeous spreads of food throughout Teacher Appreciation Week! 
Six Green’s students have begun work on the final phase of their Year In Review Project that will be on display at closing house on June 11. Students in Six Green collected $1,547.42 for Make A Wish at the April 12th Walk A Thon. The 6 Yellow Lions are rehearsing for their Greco-Roman Festival, which will take place next Thursday.  The Greco-Roman Festival includes a performance of plays from ancient times and a reception of Greek and Roman foods.  It is the culminating activity for our interdisciplinary units on ancient Greece and Rome. Additionally, students are preparing their Gallery of Knowledge display for Closing House on June 11.  The Gallery of Knowledge is a way for students to reflect upon their growth and celebrate their achievements throughout their sixth grade year. Team 6 Red is in full swing with its Independent Student Project, which will be showcased and shared in school throughout the month as well as at Closing House in June. The team is also getting ready for their annual trip to the Bronx Zoo on June 6th. In science students have created and performed original songs in the 6 Red Idol competition where student blended astronomy facts with current popular songs that they performed! Rising STARS! On 7 Green, students are working in groups to campaign for a cause near and dear to their hearts. Campaigns will include tri-fold boards, PSAs, persuasive letters, and presentations at our Power of One Expo in June. We are excited for our field trip on June 10th to the Jewish Heritage Museum and lunch in Chinatown. On 7 Red, World Geography classes are studying Latin America and the United Nations and RWW classes are studying The Diary of a Young Girl and related historical events.  7 Yellow has a field trip to the Jewish Heritage Museum on June 6th and the Acts of Random Kindness group is preparing something special to finish the year. The 8 Green team’s RWW students have started reading A Midsummer Night's Dream, and the students are on their feet, acting out the roles using the language of Shakespeare, while English is finishing A Tree Grows in Brooklyn to support the team Immigration project. 8 Red’s memorial site restoration underway; they will begin work on the Karlson site on Thursday. They are gearing up for their May 30th science trip to Lake Compounce and will finish the year with their team-wide interdisciplinary unit. And lastly 8 Yellow has begun their team project “Conflicting Perspectives.” They are reading Hiroshima & studying different war theories, as well as participating in literature circles, creating graphic “novels” and researching statistics to use in math where they will create graphs/tables/charts with their gathered information

V. President’s Report – Beth Johnson: Thank you notes for teacher appreciation were read from Andrew Niksagi, Nancy Hasenauer, 7 yellow team, and Charmaine Wheatley. 
Retirements: Jim Abbott, Kathy Hannah, and Julia Harris.
VI.  
Officer Reports:

a. Vice President – Stacy Crameri: 1 new staff member was added to bring total membership to 587. 

b. Treasurer – Maria Wilcox: Maria is trying to compete and distribute expense reimbursement.

i. Current financial status: status is solid and stable.  We have given away everything we brought in.  Beth Johnson pointed out that next year’s 8th grade is large and will increase several expenses.

c. Parent-At-Large – Savet Constantine: 

School Budget Update: The budget passed, 6.9% of residents voted. STEM passed, as well as a new culinary arts center. The cuts were extreme this year but Middlebrook was largely spared, so next year we may have to be more vocal.
VII. Committee Reports:

a. Nominations: Michelle Doggett: we now need co-chairs for 7th grade activity night. Nominations is also open and Michelle Doggett will consider staying on to co-chair/mentor.

b. Wilton Youth Council: Maria Wilcox: Maria is the Interim Acting Chair.  Maria has gotten involved in WYC because she feels it is an opportunity for kids to be positive in middle and high schools. WYC desperately needs a treasurer. Please contact Maria if interested. 

c. Special Education: The Top Inclusion Models were at the dinner dance, and are available to attend any school event.

d. 8th Grade Dinner Dance: June 7th, 7:00 to 9:30 pm. The children have received their invitations and ticket sales will be next week, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday during lunch. All committees have done and wonderful and creative job in planning a great evening for the children! The decorations committees are still happily accepting help.  Also, 8th grade parents are welcome to just "show up" on June 7th, starting at 1:00 as we transform the cafeteria and gym into a magical sea-theme setting.  Come spend an hour or more!
e. Soaring Ahead: not present.

f. Hospitality: Sharon Kress: All of the teacher appreciation activities were a big success. The ice cream truck from Taylor Rental and ice cream from Scoops were definitely a highlight.  Thanks to all involved.
a. Ice Cream Socials: Priscilla Thors: 6th grade is set for June 20 and we are signing up volunteers. 

b. 2012-2013 PTA Gifts and Grants recap: The whole process of considering and selecting gifts and grants went very well.  The students who participated and spoke at the meeting were very excited and made much appreciated contributions to the process. $35,000 was the budget.  $39,000 was requested.  So $4000 was taken out of the Smartboard request (8 were requested, 6 will be purchased) and all other requests will be funded as presented. 

VIII. New Business 

a. Thank you’s – Beth Johnson: Thank you to the executive board and all of the committee members, Karen LaMantia, and Julia Harris for all of your help. 

b. Welcome 2013-2014 Board

IX. Adjournment: Beth Johnson.
